教職員 各位

新型コロナウイルス感染症対策本部

副本部長 佐藤 勲

藤野 公之

<レベル 2.5-> からの移行時期の変更等について

昨今の一都三県における新規感染者数の増加状況に鑑み、本学の対応レベルの移行時期、内容等について、7月17日の拡大対策本部会議において慎重に検討しました。その結果について、以下のとおり、お知らせいたします。

- 1. 8月上旬としていた <レベル 2.5-> からの移行時期を、8月17日とする。
- 2. 〈レベル2〉の対応水準を〈レベル2+〉と〈レベル2-〉に分ける。
- 3. 実験・実習・グループワーク等の一部科目については、8月19日より実施する。(対面実施可)

なお、本学教職員及び学生間の感染拡大防止の観点から、厚生労働省新型コロナウイルス接触確認アプリ (COCOA) 利用についても推奨することといたします。

その他詳細の内容については、新型コロナウイルス教職員向け情報のページを通して順次、お知らせい たします。 July 20, 2020

To: All Faculty and Staff Members

From: Isao Satoh, Deputy Director of the COVID-19 Task Force

Tadayuki Fujino, Deputy Director of the COVID-19 Task Force

Changes to Planned Transition from Level 2.5- Alert

Following the recent increase in new infections in Tokyo and neighboring Kanagawa, Saitama, and Chiba prefectures, the Tokyo Tech COVID-19 Task Force deliberated on changing the current alert level at a meeting on July 17 and decided on a planned transition as follows:

- 1. The timing to lower the current level of 2.5- has been changed from early August as originally planned to August 17, 2020.
- 2. Level 2 is divided into two phases (2+ and 2-).
- 3. Certain courses involving experiments, practical training, and group activities to be conducted face-to-face will begin on August 19.

Tokyo Tech encourages its members to use the COVID-19 Contact-Confirming Application ("COCOA") provided by the Ministry of Health, Labour and Welfare, as part of efforts to help prevent infections among its members.

Further details will be provided on the COVID-19 Updates for Faculty and Staff page on the Tokyo Tech website.